## OXHEY FIRST SCHOOL

## A HAPPY PLACE TO LEARN AND GROW

Excellence, Teamwork, Equality, Respect





Oxhey First School Pennine Way, Biddulph Staffordshire ST8 7EB Head teacher: Mrs L Jukes Telephone 01782 513000 E mail <u>office@oxhey.staffs.sch.uk</u> www.oxheyfirstschool.com

5<sup>th</sup> May 2022

## The Queen's Platinum Jubilee

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you know, the Queen's Jubilee is fast approaching and as a school we have already begun preparations for the celebrations.

The Eco Warriors have planted trees in the school grounds with the Chronicle newspaper reporting on our wonderful efforts. The children are learning the National Anthem in their classes and the school council have met to make some decisions about how we can celebrate on the day.

- Our Jubilee celebrations will take place on **Friday 27<sup>th</sup> May in the afternoon**. Children are invited to wear red, white or blue (no football kits please), or can wear shades of purple, as favourited by the Queen herself. Alternatively, children can come dressed as their favourite royal family member!
- Chartwells are serving a special lunch on this day and this can be ordered as normal.
- We will be having a special tea party outside in the afternoon so please send a picnic blanket if you can (fingers crossed for dry weather!)
- We are asking for a donation of **50p** to buy cakes for the children. If your child has any allergies, you are able to provide their own individual cake on this day e.g. gluten free.
- Great British Bake Off each class will decorate a Victoria Sponge cake and judging of these cakes will take place in the afternoon as well! The winning class from each key stage will choose three songs to be added to our Jubilee Celebration playlist.

The School Council have worked hard with these preparations so we hope you are all looking forward to supporting us with their efforts.

Thank you for your continued support,

Yours sincerely,











